
Assessment Committee Minutes 
April 13, 2021 

 
 

1. Assessment Spotlight 
Diversity Resource—Drs. Cailin Kerch and Sheunghyun Yeo  
Cailin Kerch and Sheunghyun Yeo spoke about the diversity resource that the Elementary 
Education program created and has been using the past several months. They created a space 
that examines what kind of diversity and inclusion concepts are being covered, what reading 
topics are happening in different courses, and what is missing.  

 
2. Approval of March Minutes 

Stacy Hughey-Surman made a motion to approve the March minutes, this was seconded by 
Carl Hancock. The March minutes were approved unanimously. 
 

3. Portfolio and Dispositions Results Overview 
The Assessment Team is preparing to write the CAEP annual report; since we are in the 
second year of using the new assessment process, we are looking at how that process is 
going. Portfolio and disposition data was pulled from all disposition and InTASC standards. 
James Hardin gave a glimpse of the data collected from these standards and noted that 
progression is being made by each checkpoint at each degree level. 
 

4. CAEP Annual Report Update 
The CAEP Annual Report is due in a couple of days. Lisa Matherson thanked those who 
have assisted with the process. Once the report is completed, a public display will be created 
and will be available to anyone to review. She screen-shared the results from the five case-
study observations that took place pre-COVID using the eleot data. She offered a reminder 
that eleot looks at teachers through the lens of an engaged classroom of students. She showed 
the areas in which the completers did well and the areas that could use improvement. 
Principals were also interviewed as part of the case study regarding the candidate’s impact on 
P-12 student learning, and to see what they desire from the COE in terms of the teachers they 
hire . 
 

5. Reminders:  
• Data Requests due 4/13 

Reminder that today is the deadline to submit data requests to Lisa Matherson. Please 
send as soon as possibly if you have not submitted yet. 

• Family Engagement Mapping is due 4/19 
Submit family engagement mapping to Lisa Matherson by April 19th. 

• Portfolios, Dispositions, Advanced Clinicals  
James Hardon reminded the committee that activities for all checkpoints have been 
posted in Via. Students assigned to checkpoints and aligned faculty have been added to 
Via as well. Work with your Via representatives on the importance of communicating 
with students.  
 
 



• Advanced Graduate Certification Orientation 5/6, 4 p.m. 
Reminder that the AGCO will take place virtually on May 6th at 4pm. Reminder that 
faculty are encouraged to attend. 

 
6. Announcements/New Business 

Students are appreciating that departments are beginning to hold their own orientations.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:35pm. 
  
 
 

 


